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U N V E R S T y NEWSLETTER 
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Coastal welcomes 
Franken to campus 

Lynn Franken 
has assumed the 
position of dean 
of the College of 
Humanities and 
Fine Arts and 
professor of 
English at Coastal 
Carolina 
University. She is 
responsible for all administrative aspects 
of the college, which comprises nine 
departments and has 65 full-time faculty 
members. 

Franken comes to Coastal from 
Butler University in Indianapolis, Ind., 
where she has served as chair of the 
Department of English since 1994. She 
also served as associate dean of Butler's 
College of Liberal Arts and Sciences 
from 1992 to 1994. Franken earned a 
bachelor's degree and a master's degree in 
English from Texas Tech University and 
a Ph.D. in English from the University 
of Texas at Austin. 

"I am happy to be here and most 
appreciative of the warm welcome I have 
received at Coastal," said Franken. "I look 
forward to an interesting and productive 
year with colleagues and students." 

Departments within the College of 
Humanities and Fine Arts which report 
to the dean are: art, English, foreign 
languages, history, music , philosophy 
and religion, politics and geography 
and theater. The Waccamaw Center 
for Cultural and Historical Studies also 
reports to the dean. 

Blank resigns to take AD position at Drake 
Coastal President Ronald R Ingle 

has announced that Director of Athletics 
Dave Blank has resigned, effective 
August l. Blank has accepted the athletic 
director's position at Drake University, a 
member of the Missouri Valley 
Conference, in Des Moines, Iowa. 

According to Ingle, a national search 
for a new director of athletics is under 
way. An interim director of athletics wiU 
be named in the coming weeks. 

"Coastal is fortunate to have had 
Dave Blank as director of athletics and 
the strides that have been made under 
his leadership have been monumental 
for Coastal," said Ingle. "Coastal's stu­
dent-athletes have excelled on the play­
ing field and in the classroom, where 
they have achieved grade point averages 
consistently at or near the top of the Big 
South Conference. 

"This progressive commitment to 
excellence is also reflected in the improve­
ments in facilities and the addition of 
intercollegiate football to the NCAA 
Division I offerings at Coastal. Dave has 
guided the initial stages of the football 
program and design of the facility, includ­
ing gaining support for the General 
Assembly's approval of $4 million for 

an athletic com­
plex which will 
enhance the entire 
university," said 
Ingle. 

In recent 
years, women's 
soccer and indoor 
track and field 
have been added ._ ______ _. 

as new sports; improvements have been 
made to Coastal's baseball stadium and 
softball field; permanent chairback seat­
ing and state-of-the-art lighting have 
been installed in Kimbel Arena; and 
many other physical improvements have 
been made throughout Coastal's athletic 
facilities. A Coastal alumnus and former 
Chanticleer baseball player recently 
made a sizeable gift that will be used to 
enhance the baseball facility, including a 
player clubhouse, improved dugouts 
and entrance plaza. Gifts to the CINO 
Club, the athletic booster organization 
of the university, have increased 450 per­
cent since 1996 and several endowments 
have been created to provide athletic 
scholarships. 

continued on page 2 
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Williams appointed to Board of Trustees 
George L. 

Williams Sr. has 
been appointed by 
Gov. Jim Hodges 
to serve as a mem­
ber of Coastal 
Carolina 
University's Board 
of Trustees. 

Williams, a 
retired educator and civic leader, began 
his teaching career at Chestnut High 
School in Horry County in 1956 and 
was named assistant principal of 
Conway High School in 1969. He 
taught history part time at Coastal 
Carolina University (then USC Coastal 
Carolina College) from 1969 to 197 4 
and was the first African-American 
instructor at Coastal. He was principal 
of North Myrtle Beach High School 
from 1974 to 1986. 

Williams serves on the board of 
trustees of many organizations in the 

region, including First Citizens Bank in 
Conway and Conway Hospital. He has 
served on the Horry County Higher 
Education Commission and was chair­
man of the Board of Trustees of 
Horry-Georgetown Technical College 
from 1977 to 1983. The Conway Area 
Chamber of Commerce awarded 
Williams the Laverne H. Creel Lifetime 
Achievement Award in 1992. 

A native of Florence, Williams 
graduated from Wilson High School in 
Florence in 1949. He attended the 
Catholic University in Washington 
D.C. and earned a bachelor's degree 
and a master's degree from South 
Carolina State University. 

Coastal's Board ofTrustees has 17 
members. Fifteen are elected by the 
General Assembly (two from each 
Congressional District and three from 
the state at large), one is appointed by 
the Governor, and one member is the 
Governor's designee. 

Coastal to host 15th annual New 
Principals' Academy 

Approximately 80 new principals 
of South Carolina schools are expected 
to participate in the 15th Annual New 
Principals' Academy, which is scheduled 
for July 23 to 29 at Coastal Carolina 
University. 

The New Principals' Academy 
is designed exclusively for first-year 
principals to help chem develop and 
improve leadership and presentation 
skills. 

The academy gives participants an 
opportunity to discuss issues and con­
cerns with other first-year principals, 
veteran principals and experts in the 
field. Each participant is paired with an 
experienced principal who serves as a 
mentor. Follow-up meetings throughout 
the year provide additional training in 
leadership and management skills and 
serve as a forum for exchanging ideas. 

The five-day summer institute will 
include seminars conducted by state 

and local experts on such topics as team 
building, accountability, managing 
schools, finance, academic standards 
and safety. 

The New Principals' Academy is 
sponsored by the South Carolina 
Department of Education's Office of 
Professional Development in response 
to State Regulation 43-167, which 
requires newly-appointed principals to 
attend a summer training institute to 
prepare for their positions. 

Blank resigns 
... continued fom page I 

Blank was named Coastal's director 
of athletics on July 1, 1999. He joined 
Coastal in October 1996 as assistant 
director of athletics for development 
and marketing and was named associate 
director of athletics for development 
and administration in January 1999. 

A native of Frostburg, Md., he was 
recruited to Duke University on a 
basketball scholarship. A knee injury 
ended his playing career and he began 
coaching basketball. Beginning in 1980 
Blank assisted Bill Foster for five years 
at the University of South Carolina. In 
1985, he went to Wofford College as 
assistant director of athletics and assis­
tant basketball coach. He became head 
basketball coach at Lock Haven 
University in Pennsylvania in 1988 and 
led the team to 119 wins in eight 
seasons. He was twice named 
Pennsylvania Athletic Conference 
Coach of the Year. 

Blank was preceded by George F. 
"Buddy" Sasser, whose long athletic 
career included six years as Coastal's 
athletic director, as well as seven years as 
comm1ss10ner of the Big South 
Conference. Sasser serves on the univer­
sity's Football Advisory Committee. 



New course on computer information 
security to be offered this fall 

As more and more reports surface 
regarding hackers who have penetrated, 
disrupted and compromised computer 
systems, Coastal Carolina University is 
offering a new course on computer 
information security practices and 
policies. "Introduction to Information 
Systems and Operations Security," 
(CSCI 499) scheduled for the fall 2000 
semester, will address security concerns 
related to computers, telecommunica­
tions and operations. 

"Very few universities are offering a 
course like this one," said Frank 
McCusker of Coastal's Department of 
Computer Science. "The class has been 
designed in response to an urgent indus­
try need to know more about informa­
tion-related attacks and defenses. 
Business professionals involved with any 
aspect of computer information will 
benefit by taking this class." 

The course will be based on the 10 
domains of Common Body of 
Knowledge for Certified Information 
Systems Security Professionals. It will 
examine the evolution and interpreta­
tion of national and international laws, 

policies, standards , guidelines and 
trends regarding information security. It 
will also cover the use of cryptography, 
public key infrastructure and the 
economic, industrial, military and 
political aspects of what is now known 
as Information Warfare. The course will 
provide students with a solid under­
standing of the terminology and 
tradecraft of information security, com­
puter security and operations security. 

For more information on the 
course, contact McCusker in Coastal's 
Department of Computer Science at 
349-2144 or 497 -0386, or by e-mail to 
mccusker@coastal.edu. 

Division of Extended Learning names 
three to Board of Visitors 

Coastal Carolina University's 
Division of Extended Learning and 
Public Services has added three 
members to its Board of Visitors for the 
2000-2001 academic year. 

The new members are: Teal 
Williamson Britton, coordinator of 
communications, Horry County 
Schools ; Steve Robertson, publisher, 
Horry Independent; and Rachel 
Broadhurst, president, Century 21 
Broadhurst, Myrtle Beach. 

The Division of Extended 
Learning and Public Services offers 
credit and non-credit courses on com­
puter applications, professional and 
career development, personal enrich­
ment, foreign languages as well as such 

programs as the Bachelor of Arts in 
Interdisciplinary Studies degree , 
independent distance learning opportu­
nities, travel programs and the Lifelong 
Learning Society, an academic enrich­
ment program for adult learners. 

Members of the board of visitors 
will provide guidance to the division 
as it develops programs which meet 
the increasing demand for specialized, 
professional continuing education in 
the area. 

For more information about 
programs offered by Coastal 's Division 
of Extended Learning and Public 
Services call 349-2665 or visit the Web 
site at www.coastal.edu/learn. 
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Jordan named to 
Wall College Board 
of Visitors 

Charles B. 
Jordan has been 
named chair of 
the Board of 
Visitors of the 
E. Craig Wall Sr. 
College of 
Business 
Administration at 
Coastal Carolina 
University. 

Jordan is owner and president of 
Chancel Construction Group, Inc. A 
native of Conway, he attended Coastal 
Carolina College in 1963 and 1964 and 
earned a bachelor's degree in mechanical 
engineering from the University of 
South Carolina in 1968. 

Jordan is chairman of the Conway 
Rotary Foundation and director of the 
Conway High School Education 
Foundation. He is a past president of 
the Horry-Georgetown Homebuilders 
Association and the Conway Rotary 
Club and past chair of the Conway 
Planning and Zoning Commission. 
Jordan was named Small Businessman 
of the Year in 1984 and 1992 by the 
Conway Chamber of Commerce and 
Rotary Club . He received the 1992 
Distinguished Service Award from the 
Conway Rotary Club. 

The Wall College of Business 
Board of Visitors provides leadership 
and resources for the development of 
programs that address the academic 
needs of students as well as the business 
interests of the area. Forty-two area 
business and community leaders serve 
on the Board of Visitors. 

Did You Know? 
The Office of Career Services provided 
a record 4,502 student and employer 
contacts in 1999-2000, in which a 

record 1,623 full-rime ( up 62 percent) 
and 917 part-time (up 84 percent) jobs 

and 36 internships (up 58 percent) 
were processed. 



Chanticleers impressive during 1999-2000 season 
Coastal's 15 NCAA Division I 

sports concluded the 1999-2000 season 
with the men's golf team earning the 
program's first-ever trip to the NCAA 
Golf Regionals, while the Lady 
Chanticleers softball team earned the 
program's second trip to the NCAA 
Softball Championships. 

The men's golf team won the Big 
South Conference Championship for 
the fourth consecutive year and earned 
the Conference's first-ever automatic 
bid to the NCAA Regionals. The squad, 
led by senior Brad Hastings, got off to a 
great start in the first round of the 
Central Regional in Victoria, Texas, as 
the Chanticleers held first place 
through 18 holes. An afternoon start 
and deteriorating weather affected 

Coastal's play in round two as the squad 
dropped to 23rd. The Chants fired a 
289 as a team in the final round to 
move up to 21st at the completion of 
the Regional. 

While the men's golf team swung 
its clubs in Texas, the softball squad was 
swinging its bats in Tempe, Ariz., at the 
NCAA Region 5 Tournament. After 
falling to top seeded Arizona State in 
the opening game, Coastal scored the 
first-ever NCAA Championship victory 
for a women's team in any sport in the 
Big South Conference with a 4-2 victory 
over 21st ranked Florida Atlantic. The 
Lady Chants then eliminated Penn 
State 3-1 to move into the final game in 
the loser's bracket and again face 
Arizona State. Freshman Holly Lee's 

two-out single in the first inning scored 
Sara Thompson to give Coastal a 1-0 
advantage. Sophomore pitcher Lauren 
Yates held Arizona State scoreless 
through 6.2 innings, but a single with 
two outs in the top of the seventh 
inning scored two runs to end Coastal's 
season 2-1. 

Overall, Coastal's student-athletes 
earned 75 Big South All-Conference 
honors, seven Big South Scholar 
Athlete of the Year honors, four Big 
South Player of the Year awards, and 
five Big South Rookie of the Year 
awards. The outstanding performances 
by the student-athletes during the 
1999-2000 seasons led the way to six 
Big South Conference Coach of the 
Year awards. 

1999-2000 Chanticleers' sport-by-sport accomplishments 
Baseball 
• Overall record, BSC record (Finish): 34-24, 11-10 (4th) 
• Big South Co-Scholar-Athlete of the Year: Brooks Marzka 
• Big South First Team All-Conference: Rett Johnson (P) 
• Big South Second Team All-Conference: 

Brooks Marzka (OF), Brandon Powell (DH) 
• Big South All-Academic Team: Brooks Marzka 
• Louisville Slugger Preseason Third Team All-American: 

Scott Sturkie 

Men's Basketball 
• Overall record, BSC record (Finish): 10-18, 7-7 (3rd) 
• GTE Academic All-America All-District Team: 

Matt Gladieux 
• Big South Coach of the Year: Pete Strickland 
• Big South Scholar-Athlete of the Year: Matt Gladieux 
• Big South First Team All-Conference: Matt Gladieux 
• Big South All-Rookie Team: Clint Reed 
• Big South All-Academic Team: Matt Gladieux 

Women's Basketball 
• Overall record, BSC record (Finish): 20-10, 9-5 (2nd) 
• Big South First Team All-Conference: Cheri McNeil 
• Big South All-Academic Team: Brooke Weisbrod 
• Big South All-Rookie Team: Nikki Reddick 

Men's Cross Country 
• BSC Finish: Second 
• Big South All-Conference: Karl Byrne, 

Campbell Claridge, Chris Feist 
• Big South All-Academic Team: Campbell Claridge 
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Women's Cross Country 
• BSC Finish: Second 
• Big South Runner of the Year: Jolene Williams 

(3rd consecutive year) 
• Big South Female Scholar-Athlete of the Year: 

Jolene Williams 
• Big South All-Conference: Jolene Williams, 

Kym Weselak, Kara Koppel 
• Big South All-Academic Team: Jolene Williams 

Men's Golf 
• BSC Finish: First 
• Won Fourth Consecutive BSC Championship 
• 2000 NCAA Division I Tournament Participants 

(first appearance in school's history) 
• NCAA Regionals: 21st of 27 teams at the 

NCAA Central Regional 
• Earned the Big South Conference's first automatic bid to 

NCAA Tournament 
• Big South Coach of the Year: Donald Clement 
• Big South All-Conference: Julian James, Brad Hastings, 

John McAllister, Jacob Wilner 
• Big South All-Academic Team: John McAllister 

Women's Golf 
• BSC Finish: Second 
• Big South Rookie of the Year: Andrea Sarratt 
• Big South All-Conference: Morgan O'Banion, 

Andrea Sarratt 
• Big South All-Academic Team: Paige Landry 



Sport-by-sport accomplishments ... continued 

Men's Soccer 
• Overall record, BSC record (Finish): 12-4-1, 6-1-0 (2nd) 
• Big South Player of the Year: Mario Benjamin 
• Big South Rookie of the Year: Thomas Rutter 
• Big South Male Scholar-Athlete of the Year: 

Chris Malinky 
• Big South First Team All-Conference: Mario Benjamin, 

Steven Godden, Tyler Hughes 
• Big South Second Team All-Conference: Chris Malinky, 

Thomas Rutter, Bobby Crovo 
• Big South All-Tournament Team: Steve Godden 
• Big South All-Academic Team: Chris Malinky 

Softball 
• Overall record, BSC record (Finish): 37-28, 8-2 (1st) 
• 2000 Big South Conference Champions 
• 2000 NCM Division I Tournament Participants 

(second appearance in school's history) 
• NCM Region 5 Tournament: Won two games to 

become the first women's team at CCU and just the 
second team ever to win a game in a NCM Division I 

• Ranked 29th nationally in the final NCM Division I poll 
by the National Fastpitch Coaches Association 

• Coaching staff named the 2000 Speedline NFCA 
Southeast Region Coaching Staff of the Year for NCM 
Division I 
• First Team NCM All-South Region: Holly Lee (IB) 
• Second Team NCM All-South Region: 

Danielle Jenkins (OF), Sarah Lockett (3B) 
• Big South Co-Coach of the Year: Jess Dannelly 
• Big South Co-Rookie of the Year: Holly Lee 
• Big South Scholar-Athlete of the Year: Sarah Lockett 
• Big South First Team All-Conference: Amy O'Neill (OF), 

Danielle Jenkins (OF), Holly Lee (IB), 
Lisa Anastasio (2B), Sarah Lockett (3B), 
Lauren Yates (P) 

• Big South Second Team All-Conference: 
Sara Thompson (SS), Stephanie Belden (P) 

• Big South All-Tournament Team: Lauren Yates (P), 
Danielle Jenkins (OF), Amy O'Neill (OF), 
Kristie Pulchinski (DH) 

• Big South Tournament MVP: Lauren Yates 
• NCM Region 5 All-Tournament Team: Holly Lee (IB), 

Sarah Lockett (3B), Lauren Yates (P) 

Men's Tennis 
• Overall record, BSC record (Finish): 9-12, 3-4 (6th) 
• Big South Player of the Year: Jakub Grzeslo 
• Big South Rookie of the Year: Arnaud Caffin 
• Big South All-Conference: Jakub Grzeslo, Arnaud Caffin 

(Singles & Doubles) 
• Big South All-Academic Team: Jakub Grzeslo 
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Women's Tennis 
• Overall record, BSC record (Finish): 19-4, 5-2 (2nd) 
• Big South Coach of the Year: Jodi Davis 
• Big South Player of the Year: Emma Kidd 
• Big South Rookie of the Year: Lara Lendenmann 
• Big South Co-Scholar-Athlete of the Year: Emma Kidd 
• Big South All-Conference: Emma Kidd, 

Lara Lendenmann (Singles & Doubles) 
• Big South All-Academic Team: Emma Kidd 

Women's Indoor Track and Field 
• BSC Finish: Second 
• Big South Coach of the Year: Alan Connie 
• Big South Scholar-Athlete of the Year: Jolene Williams 
• Big South Champions: Jolene Williams (3000m, 5000m), 

Courtney Samuel (TJ), Amber Campbell (SP, WT) 
• Big South All-Conference: Jolene Williams (3000m, 

5000m), Kym Weselak (5000m), Courtney Samuel 
(60m Hurdles, HJ, LJ, TJ), Stephanie Lomax (LJ, TJ), 
Amber Campbell (SP, WT) 

• Big South All-Academic Team: Jolene Williams 

Men's Outdoor Track and Field 
• BSC Finish: Second 
• Big South Coach of the Year: Jim Koster 
• Big South Champions: Karl Byrne (1500), 

Tyler McCart (Hammer) 
• Big South All-Conference: Cornelius Camp (l00m), 

Jason Andrews (800m), Karl Byrne (800m, 1500m), 
Matt Maxwell (HJ, TJ), Michael Roden (SP, Discus), 
Tyler McCart (Hammer) 

• Big South All-Academic Team: Cornelius Camp 

Women's Outdoor Track and Field 
• BSC Finish: Second 
• Big South Coach of the Year: Alan Connie 
• Big South Champion: Courtney Samuel (HJ, TJ), Amber 

Campbell (Discus), Annette Purdy (Hammer) 
• Big South All-Conference: Courtney Samuel 

(l00m Hurdles, LJ, HJ, TJ), Jessica Greene (4xl00m), 
Julia Greene (4x100m), Shashonda Lane (4xl00m), 
Sandra Henson (4xl00m), Robyn Ritter (5000m), Lisa 
Holsinger (PY, Hammer), Amber Campbell (Discus, 
Hammer), Annette Purdy (Hammer, Javelin) 

• Big South All-Academic Team: Annette Purdy 

Volleyball 
• Overall record, BSC record (Finish): 14-17, 6-9 (6th) 
• GTE Academic All-America All-District Team: 

Jeane Lambert 
• Big South First Team All-Conference: Melissa Gabriel 
• Big South All-Academic Team: Melissa Gabriel 



Coastal Carolina People 
Faculty and staff are encouraged to submit 
information to be included in the "Coastal 
Carolina People" section of this newsletter. 
Information will be published following the 
presentation or activity. 

• Phil Schneider paper "The Demise of 
Ethical Monism," has been published at 
the On-Line Journal of Ethics 
(http://www.stthom.edu/ cbes/vol­
umethreeone.html). The journal's referees 
considered the paper to be "a lively and 
important contribution to applied 
ethics." 

I 

• Okay Akman and Prashant 
Sansgiry's, article "Transformation for 
the Lognormal Distribution as a Selection 
Model" has been accepted for publication 
in The American Statistician. 

• Lee Bollinger and Paul Olsen assisted 
Coastal students who provided the text 
and layout for the recent newsletter of 
SOS Health Care of Myrtle Beach. 

• Matt Morrin recently served as a facil­
itator and educational session presenter at 
the 2000 National Student Government 
East Workshop sponsored by the National 
Association for Campus Activities at 
Towson University. The workshop is 
designed to give student government offi­
cers and advisers the skills, resources and 
networks they need to facilitate an effec­
tive student government. Coastal's 2000 
-2001 SGA officers, David Woodley, 
Brent Hysinger, Michel Ward and Eric 
Sauthoff, also attended the workshop. 

• Susan M. Libes was one of more than 
70 scientists who participated in a nation­
al summit recently to chart the future of 
ocean science education. Participants in 
the summit, held at the University of 
Southern Mississippi May 23 to 26, iden­
tified needs and strategies for improving 
ocean science education and explored the 
feasibility of establishing national or 
regional centers for ocean science educa­
tion excellence. Proposals developed dur­
ing the summit were recommended to the 
National Science Foundation (NSF). 

In Appreciation 
Thank you to my friends at Coastal Carolina for the many expressions of 
sympathy extended to me and my family during the recent lost of my 
youngest sister, Cindy Royal. Your expressions of kindness were appreciated. 

Sincerely, 
Janet Straub 

Campus Dining - Summer Hours 
Hours of operation for The CINO Grille and The Commons have been adjusted 
for the summer months. The following schedule may be subject to change. 

The CINO Grille 
* Summer I and Summer II 

Monday, June 5 through Thursday, 
August 3, 11 a.m . to 2 p.m. 

The Commons 
* Open only during 

scheduled camps. 

Call 347-8922 for hours of operation. 
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Birthdays 

July 29 Jim Blackburn 

11 Missy Kinder Barbara Driver 

12 Patricia Brennan 
Julia WJcox 

Kim Weaver 30 Cristy Prince 

13 Mike Gilbert 31 Kay Alford 

14 Stephen Banta 

15 Hal Moore August 

16 Philip Powell 1 Jess Dannelly 

17 June Barfield 
Constance Opalko 
Patricia Reed 

Terrence Fries Roy Talbert 
Charlotte Jones 
Eric Koepfler 2 James Moultrie 

18 Lindy Smith 
Margo Sanders 

Sandy Williams 3 Billy Hills 

20 Denvy Bowman 4 Howard Watts 

Peter Lecouras 5 Dery! Edwards 

21 Steve Hamelman 6 James Carter 
Jacqueline Knox 

7 Deborah Hardee 
Lamonica Yates James Richard 

22 Bryan Dennis Knight 

Counts 8 William King 

23 Paul Fowler F.srher Simpson 

Joann Pugh 9 Arlene Adams 

24 Sandra Lee Jeri Traw 

Joana Mihaila 10 David Evans 

25 Nancy Goettel Regina Lee 

Carl Keller Von Smeltzer 

Deborah Vrooman 11 Bob Burney 

26 George Gibson 12 Linda 

Trenny Neff Hollandsworth 

27 Ethel Aldridge 13 Philip Mas.5e}' 

Brenda Cox Pat Rohr 

Jose Luis Mireles 14 Lance Bedwell 
Michael Ruse Gerald Boyles 

28 Leister Burler Jack Riley 

Jacquelyn Hillen Jill Sessoms 

Francis McCusker 
Krista 1imney 

COAS1AL CAROLINA 
UN!VER SlT Y 



Coastal Notes 
Parkfng decals for facukvlstaff 
availa6/.e July 11 and 11 

Staff members from the Office of 
Law Enforcement and Safety will be at 
various locations on campus July 11 and 
12 to register faculty and staff vehicles. 

The dates and times are: 
Tuesday, July 11 
• 9 to 10:30 a.m ., 

Kearns Hall first floor 
• 2:30 to 4 p.m., 

Singleton Building foyer 
Wednesday, July 12 
• 9 to 10:30 a.m., 

Campus Supply Office 
• 2:30 to 4 p.m., 

Williams-Brice P.E. Center 

Faculty and staff from other buildings 
can registar at any of the above locations. 
Registration will also take place at the 
Office of Law Enforcement and Safety 
during regular business hours . All facul­
ty and staff are required to be registered 
and display the decal on the windshield . 

Registration is free for the first vehicle. 
A fee of $10 will be charged for each 
additional vehicle. 

Don't forget to bring your vehicle 
registration form. 

2000 CINO Club Golf 
Tournament 

The 2000 CINO Club Golf 
Tournament will be held Wednesday, 
August 9 at Wild Wing Plantation, 
Hummingbird Course. The format is 
four-man Captain's Choice with a shot­
gun start at 1 p.m. The fee is $35 per 
person which includes 18-holes of golf, 
cart and meal. 

The tournamet is held each year to 
recognize members of the club for their 
support of Coastal athletics. 

Those interested in learning more 
about the CINO Club or becoming a 
member are encouraged to attend . For 
more information, contact Bruce 
Stewart in Coastal's athletics depart­
ment at 349-2838. 

Learning Opportunities bulletin 
available soon 

Coastal's Lifelong Learning 
Society's "Learning Opportunities " 
bulletin for fall 2000 semester will be 
mailed to all LLS members later this 
month. It will also be inserted in 
selected delivery zones of The Sun News 
on July 27. 

Kimbel Library summer hours 
Kimbel Library will observe the 

following hours of operation through 
Wednesday, August 16: 
• Monday-Thursday: 8 a.m. to 9 p.m . 
• Media Collection: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
• Friday: 8 a.m. to noon 
• Saturday: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
• Sunday: 1 to 9 p.m. 
Media Collection is closed Saturdays and 
Sundays. 

Atterztion Authors! 
President Ingle is looking for books 

written by Coastal faculty and staff to 
display in a new bookcase in the 
President's Office. The books will be 
displayed on a temporary basis and will 
be returned in approximately three 
months. If you have a book (or books) 
you would like to loan, contact Nila 
Hutchinson at 349-2002. 

Campus Calendar 
Wednesday, July 12 
• CCU's Summer Family Celebration, 

3 to 5:30 p.m. Williams-Brice 
P.E. Center 

Wednesday, July 19 
• Summer 8-Week last day of classes 

for MW 

Monday, July 24 
• Summer 8-Week final examinations 

for MW 

Tuesday, July 25 
• Summer 8-Week last day of classes 

forTTh 

Thursday, July 27 
• Summer 8-Week final examinations 

forTTh 

Wednesday, August 9 
• Transfer Orientation 

Thursday, August 10 
• Summer II lase day of classes 
• Freshman Orientation 

Friday, August 11 
• Summer II final examinations 
• Freshman Orientation 

Saturday, August 12 
• Residence halls and dining halls close 

CCU's Summer Family Celebration scheduled for July 12 
Coascal's Summer Family 

Celebration for faculty, staff and their 
immediate families will be held 
Wednesday, July 12 from 3 to 5:30 
p.m. at che Williams-Brice P.E. Center . 
Food, fun and games for all ages are 
planned for che event. 

Participants will have the opportu-

nity to compete in games during the 
fourth annual Departmental Challenge, 
which is being sponsored by the Office 
of Campus Recreation. 

For more information about the eel-
ebration, contact Carrie Herrington at 
349-2569 or e-mail events@coascal.edu. 
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UNIVERSITY NEWSLETTER 

Office of Marketing Communications 
Coastal Carolina University 

P.O. Box 261954 • Conway, SC 29528-6054 

This Issue: 
• Blank resigns as director of athletics 

• Williams named to Board of Trustees 

• 1999-2000 athletic accomplishments 

• Jordan named to Wall College Board of Visitors 

SuperSonie 
28 
0 :a~~!~T~~~grams 

Full days; 8:30 a.m. through 4:30 p.m. or half days (a.m. or p.m.) 

• Computers For Kids • Teen Idols and the Media • Anatomical Science 
• Cool Chemistry • Foreign Language • Wetlands and Water 
• Coastal Explorer • Fascinating Preditors • Nature Art 
• Career Exploration 
• Young Author's Camp 

• Dinosaur Dynamics 
• Mighty Microbes 

• Drama Workshop 
• Mime Artistry 

For more information contact the Division of Extended Learning and Public Services, 
Singleton 21 O or 349-2665. 
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